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Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of Al
Amanah College,

Praise be to the Lord, Allah, the One with whom
we seek protection, sustenance, and guidance, |
ask Allah to raise the rank of Prophet Muham-
mad, peace be upon him, and protect his nation
from that which he fears for it.

As we approach the end of term three it is time
to reflect on the term and the achievements
that have been made. While many of our plans
for the term have been cancelled or postponed
Al Amanah College has continued to provide
opportunities for students to engage in learning
and other activities online and from home. Our
staff have continued to support students
through online lessons, online messages; and
contact home to see if there were reasons why
students did not engage in learning from home. |
would like to thank those parents who have
assisted us in supervising their children’s learn-
ing and | am sure many have a greater apprecia-
tion of the work that teachers do.

We hope that all of our students and their fami-
lies are safe and well, and for those who have
unfortunately contracted Covid, we ask Allah
ta”aalaa to grant them a speedy recovery. We
also ask our families to consider the importance
of vaccinations and to consult with their doctor,
to provide you with the information you need to
make an informed decision.

Year Twelve

Year Twelve students and their parents have
been updated regularly and will continue be
provided with communications and support.
They now have around eight weeks to prepare
for the HSC examinations and utilise the exper-
tise of their teachers. | encourage them all to
make the best use of this time and keep the
momentum and continue to communicate with
their teachers regularly. The situation in relation
to our end of Year Twelve celebrations continue

to be monitored however it is unlikely we will be
able to have a graduation ceremony attended by
parents. Further information will be provided based
on the health advice at the time.

Refurbishment at Al Amanah College

In amongst the operation of the school during
learning from home planning has continued to pro-
gress on the refurbishment of existing buildings and
of the grounds. This included the renovation of the
secondary and primary classrooms, the school li-
brary, the school administration office and the sec-
ondary school staffroom.

Thankyou

| would like to thank all of our students and their
families for adjusting to learning from home. We
are here to assist and support if we are made aware
of issues or concerns. Lastly, | would like to thank
the school admin staff, the school leaders and
teaching staff for their continued commitment to-
wards our students.

Finally, we thank the parents for completing our
annual surveys reflecting on their experience during
the online learning period. This feedback will great-
ly assist our analysis of the school operation. One of
the most important components of a school’s suc-
cess is having a healthy and supportive communica-
tion between families and the school. This positive
relationship is one of the key factors that carries
students to great achievements. | kindly ask all par-
ents to give importance to this matter and stay
connected with the school.

Please note that the last day of online learning for
term three for all students is Thursday 16 Septem-
ber, the school will re-open for online learning in
term four on Tuesday, 5 October.

On behalf of management and staff members of Al
Amanah College, | would like to take this opportuni-
ty to wish all of our students and their families an
enjoyable holiday break and please, stay safe.

Ayman Alwan
Principal

Message from the Principal’s Office

Dates to Remember

THURSDAY 16 SEPTEMBER
Scondary School Online Assembly

FRIDAY 17 SEPTEMBER
Online Pupil Free day

MONDAY 4 OCTOBER
Public Holiday

TUESDAY 5 OCTOBER
Online Learning - Term 4 Starts

e

Reminder to all parents
Last Day of Term 3

Please be reminded that the last day for students is
Thursday 16 September 2021. Al Amanah College wishes
our students, parents and community a wonderful break!
Online learning will resume on Tuesday 5 October 2021.
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Hadiths of the Week
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A way for the person to excelin Islam is not o interfere 78
in the matters which do not concern one. WG]
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Which means:

“The one who immensely harms his parents will not be
amongst the first people who enter Paradise”

pls ade il (Lo il Ugds JB

daxl ALYl 8153

N

(e 8135 U CuRD (8”1l ale 4l Lo abl g5 06

Which means:

Silence leads to safety




Online Learning - Science Week in Kindergarten

Week six was the time Kindergarten celebrated ‘National Science Week’ as part of their online learning.

Our lovely Kindergarten students put on their safety glasses, gloves, and lab coats and got to work. Our little scientists got very inventive
and began experimenting at home.

Some made butter, some made crystals, and some put different chemicals together and made exploding volcanoes. We were amazed and
entertained by our little scientists' fascinating explorations.

Well done Kindergarten, we are so proud of you!

Miss Sanli, Miss Sabbagh and Mrs Hawat

= PhotoGrid
= PhotoGrid
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Online Learning - Kindergarten Chefs

On Thursday 2 September, our amazing little kindergarten chefs made some delicious pizzas.

KE, KS and KH all demonstrated an excellent ability to follow step by step directions, use
maths ordinal language, ask questions, and share lots of laughter and ideas.

A big thankyou to Miss Sanli for being an awesome chef and helping us.




Online Primary School Assembly Years Three - Six

With students continuing with their Online Learning for the remainder of the term, primary school students were ecstatic when they
were invited to the first online primary school assembly held on Microsoft Teams. With many students attending from Years Three -
Six, it was a fantastic way for students to see their teachers live, including the Principal, Mr Alwan, and Primary Coordinator, Ms
Sahyouni who organised the live event.

Sheikh Mohamad Halabi provided advice to students whilst as are completing their online learning activities and teachers presented
students with their digital awards. It was great to see all students watching from home and we can not wait to see students online
each week.

Student assembly times will follow each week:

K - Two Online Assembly: Tuesday 1:00pm - 1:30pm
Three - Six Online Assembly: Thursday 1:00pm - 1:30pm
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Online Primary School Assembly Years Kindy - Two

On Tuesday 31 August, K - Two students attended their first online primary school assembly on Microsoft Teams.

With many students attending from Years K - Two, it was a fantastic way for the students to see their English and Arabic teachers
live, including the Primary School Coordinator; Ms Sahyouni who organised the live event.
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Primary School Well-Being Sessions

Let’s talk Well-Being!

With many of us spending a lot of time at home and behind
screens, our well-being can be compromised. The effects of isola-
tion can make us feel stressed, overwhelmed, and anxious. There-
fore, it is important now more than ever to develop strategies to
help tackle the challenges we face. Positive well-being can come
from having good relationships, experiencing a sense of accom-
plishment, and taking part in healthy activities.

A big thank you to Mr Taiba who has been scheduling well-being
sessions online for students across all grades. Mr Taiba showcases
different exercises students can do at home to keep moving as well
as explain how students can look after themselves during online
learning. These sessions have had a strong response from students
and is evident from the big smiles on their faces. The students
were full of excitement and cannot wait for their next session!
Listed down below are the many activities that you can do at home
to help improve your physical, mental, and emotional well-being.

Indoor activities

Hide and Seek
Cooking: making healthy snacks together
Reading

Do a puzzle: challenge your mind with sudoku, a crossword or
word search (accessible online).

Outdoor activities

Exercise (for example: walks, bike rides, ball games, etc.)

Growing: planting seeds and making notes or taking pictures to keep track of progress
Science experiments (for example: making slime, sink or float game, making a lava lamp, etc.)
Art projects (for example, making a nature collage, splatter painting, making a silhouette canvas, etc)

Online Learning - Book Week in Year One

Year One have had a lot of fun during Online Learning this term, and they read many interesting books. Some students were inspired by
the book we read in our Guided Reading session and made banana pancakes at home. They looked scrumptious and appetizing!

In science, we have been learning about vibrations. The Year One students experimented with vibrations at home by making their own

musical instruments.

Well done to Year One for your hard work this term!

SCIENCE
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Online Learning - Science in Year Two

This term Year Two have been learning about different forces and
how they allow objects to move in science. They enjoyed an exciting
hands-on activity where they had to make their own parachutes at
home and test them from different heights. The students were able
to see how the force of air works against the parachute and how the
drag effect slows the drop.

Great work Year Two! We loved seeing your amazing designs!




Year Four Virtual Picnic!

What an amazing way to begin the last week of the term! Year Four students came together from their backyard on Teams to
have a virtual picnic.

Remote learning can be challenging, therefore, the motive behind this was to incite everyone’s wellbeing and encourage our
students to socialise with their friends and at the same time to minimise screen time. Students were encouraged to add some
healthy options to their plate for recess.

A strong welcome to the picnic idea was developed among students, parents, and teachers. The Year Four students participated
enthusiastically and were excited to see and talk to their friends. It was an enjoyable time spent together as a grade. A few
minutes into our picnic, it started to drizzle, but our students were adamant and continued to enjoy the picnic.

This event nurtured a common thread among our students as they felt that they were doing their part by staying home, com-
pleting work, and enjoying what they are doing. They understood that there is solidarity in communicating and taking care of
each other. | was relieved to hear that overall, they felt calm and excited in sharing the same experience.

It was lovely to see many happy and excited faces. Looking forward to seeing everyone at school. To all the Year Four students,
we would like to say, “You’ve made our day”. Stay positive and stay connected.

Year Four Teachers
Mrs Khalil, Mrs Basir and Ms Haidar

HOSTED BY
% Year 4 Teachers

%:DAY, 13TH SEPTEMBER AT 10:30 AM-11:00 AM S588

Join us on Teams y
;:m your backyard with a plate of healthy foo
g
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Year Eleven SRC Speeches - Online

During weeks six and seven of term three, Year Eleven SRC candidates were given the opportunity to present their speeches as part of
the 2022 Senior Leadership Team selection process. This year due to the lockdown the event was held virtually via Microsoft Teams for
the first time in the presence of the school Principal, Mr Alwan, and all secondary school teachers and students. The event was a huge
success despite being held online, it was good to see the students and teachers smiling faces and sharing positivity online through the
screen.

The secondary school students and teachers were all supportive of the speakers, and complimented them throughout. All candidates
expressed their passion and dedication to the school and what it would mean to them to become a part of the senior leadership team,
they presented powerful and inspirational speeches which impressed the virtual crowd. They also drew upon their own personal experi-
ences at Al Amanah College and expressed their gratitude towards the school.

We would like to thank the secondary school SRC coordinators Miss Zahra Al-Amiri and Miss Jessica Ech for their efforts in organising the
speeches. We wish the Year Eleven candidates the best of luck and congratulate them on their commendable speech efforts!

Year 11 SRC Spee:
PLEASE WELCOME:
o

Secondary School Girls assembly - Term Three Week Nine

On 7 September, Al Amanah College held an awards assembly for the secondary school girls to commend the students on their
achievements. The College Principal Mr Ayman Alwan introduced the assembly and thanked the staff and students for their commend-
able efforts during online teaching and learning and congratulated them for their achievements. Sheikh Amr Alshelh delivered a short
and insightful religion lesson reminding students of the value of our beloved religion Islam. Secondary School Co-Ordinator Mrs Lubaba
Dabboussi then introduced the secondary teacher teachers to hand out awards, beginning with Mrs Chaza Al-Kasem who awarded
students with certificates for their achievements in the science competition. Congratulations to the following students:

e First Place: Mouaad Djemana
e Second Place: Maysa El-Masri
e Third Place: Aseel Kanj

Class teachers then awarded the high school students with merit awards in their subject areas for efforts in class.

It was good to see the secondary school with its students celebrating and supporting the girls in their success. Congratulations to all the
award winners, and thank you to all the teachers who helped organise the assembly, and made sure student efforts were rewarded.

sl e el 1335 5 ol Bolg s
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Online Learning - Merit Award
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Secondary School Boys Assembly - Term Three Week Nine

On 8 September, Al Amanah College held an awards
assembly for the secondary school boys to commend the
students on their achievements. The College Principal,
Mr Alwan, introduced the assembly and thanked the
staff and students for their commendable efforts during
online teaching and learning and congratulated them for
their achievements. Sheikh Samer Alshafie delivered a
short and insightful religion lesson reminding students
of the value of our beloved religion; Islam. Secondary g
School Co-ordinator, Mrs Dabboussi, then introduced = e (X
the secondary teacher teachers to hand out awards be- ASSEMBLY - TERM 3 WEEK
ginning with Mrs Al-Kasem, who award students for p— @5,
their achievements in the Science competition. Congrat- S
ulations to Mouaad Djemana from Y 8M2 who came
first!

Class teachers then awarded the high school students c—

with merit awards in their subject areas for efforts in
class.

It was good to see the secondary school with its stu-
dents celebrating and supporting the boys in their suc-
cess.

Congratulations to all the award winners, and thankyou
to all the teachers who helped organise the assembly,
and made sure student efforts were rewarded.

Secondary School Girls Assembly - Term Three Week Ten

On 14 September, Al Amanah College held the second
awards assembly this term for the secondary school girls
to commend the students on their achievements. The
secondary Co-ordinator, Mrs Dabboussi, introduced
Sheikh Amr Alshelh; who delivered a short and insightful
religion lesson reminding students of the value of our be-
loved religion Islam. The Principal, Mr Alwan, then ad-
dressed the staff and students and thanked them for their
perseverance and success during online teaching and
learning. Secondary school Co-Ordinator Mrs Dabboussi
then introduced the secondary teachers to hand out | ' T
Secondary Girls
awards and congratulated students on their efforts. . - -
. ¢
Class teachers from all subject areas then awarded the " \ 3 .48 8 % i
high school students with merit awards in their subject ¥ ! \ Nﬁfﬁ ) | o
areas for efforts in class. It was good to see so many girls o ‘;x’&-cbfLﬁ;
receiving awards and showing dedication to their studies
during this difficult online learning period!

Once again, the secondary school showed its ongoing sup-
port with its students celebrating and supporting the girls
in their success. Congratulations to all the award winners,
and thankyou to all the teachers who helped organise the
assembly, and made sure student efforts were recognised.




Year Twelve Farewell Assembly

On Monday 13 September, Al Amanah Secondary College held an informal online assembly for our Year Twelve 2021 cohort to congrat-
ulate them on their achievements and success during their senior studies. Although it was difficult not being able to celebrate with the
students in person, our pride in their perseverance and success was expressed. Al Amanah Principal, Mr Alwan, congratulated all Year
Twelve students on their outstanding efforts throughout the year, and left them with words of encouragement for the remainder of
their HSC journey. The Year Twelve teachers also expressed their support for the students and their happiness in being a part of their
journey at Al Amanah College, as well as the students who reciprocated their gratitude with heartfelt words towards the teachers at Al
Amanah.

The 2021 Year Twelve cohort have demonstrated immense perseverance and dedication during this difficult pandemic and we are all
proud of them for not allowing the online learning period disrupt their hard work. They have consistently shown leadership and aca-
demic excellence as the senior students of Al Amanah College.

We look forward to the easing of restrictions in future so that we can hopefully celebrate the Year Twelve 2021 graduation ceremony in
person, and wish all the Year Twelve students good luck and success in their HSC exams.
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Secondary School Boys Assembly — Term 3 Week 10

On 15 September, Al Amanah College held the second awards assembly this term for the secondary school boys to commend the stu-
dents on their achievements. Principal, Mr Alwan, introduced Sheikh Samer Al Shafie; who delivered a short and insightful religion
lesson reminding students of the value of our beloved religion Islam. Mr Ayman Alwan then addressed the staff and students and
thanked them for their perseverance and success during online teaching and learning. Secondary school Co-ordinator, Mrs Dabboussi,
then introduced the secondary teachers to hand out awards and congratulated students on their efforts.

Class teachers from all subject areas then awarded the high school students with merit awards in their subject areas for efforts in class.
It was good to see so many boys receiving awards and showing dedication to their studies during this difficult online learning period!

Once again, the secondary school showed its ongoing support with its students celebrating and supporting the boys in their success.
Congratulations to all the award winners, and thank you to all the teachers who helped organise the assembly, and made sure student
efforts were recognised.
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Backyard Tips for Parents

Children love to play and the backyard, courtyard or local park are great places to learn, explore, make up games and have fun. Backyard
games can be inventive and encourage sustained concentration and application by kids.

Backyard games do not have to be complicated or expensive - a bit of chalk, a ball or a skipping rope can all get a game underway. Play-
ing in the backyard also allows children to be noisy and messy, physically challenge themselves and move in ways that are not possible

indoors.

Encouraging your kids to play is an important way you can support their health, coordination, self confidence and happiness.

Try these popular games

® Hide and seek
® Skipping

® Hopscotch

® Throwing and catching games, like knocking down a target

® Chasing games, like tag and stuck in the mud

® Racquet games against a wall

® French cricket or backyard cricket

® Running and jumping

Tips for backyard games

® Check your backyard, courtyard or park and remove or block off unsafe areas

SR TS

® Let your children explore and make up their own activities and rules - try not to interfere

® |t is more fun if your child has a ‘friend or two’ (or you) to play with

® Focus on what your child can do, not what they can not

® Make active play fun and positive

® Be patient and provide plenty of time for your children to practise movements

® Be active with your children - have fun and be a role model

Staying safe

o Slip, Slop Slap, Seek, Slide - make sure your child wears sunscreen, sun glasses, clothing and a hat to protect him/her from the
sun. Play in the shade when you can.
e Being active means children will need extra fluids, especially if it is hot and humid. Make sure they have regular drinks of water

while they are playing.
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Know the facts!

COVID-19 vaccines

What is the Delta variant?

The current outbreak in NSW is due to the Delta variant of the COVID-19 virus.

The Delta variant is estimated to spread more than twice as easily as the original virus, which puts your family
and friends at greater risk if you are infected. The Delta variant can also cause more severe illness:

+ The risk of needing hospital care for people infected with the Delta variant is around double that of
those infected with the Alpha variant.

« Compared to other variants, people infected with the Delta variant are more likely to be admitted to
hospital, including to intensive care.

What COVID-19 vaccines are available?

Three vaccines are currently approved for use in Australia: the Pfizer (Comirnaty) vaccine and the AstraZeneca
(Vaxzevria) vaccine are available now. The Moderna (Spikevax) vaccine will be available soon.

Do COVID-19 vaccines actually work?

Yes! Australia can rely on evidence from around the world showing that vaccines are very effective against
COVID-19, including the highly contagious Delta variant.

Two doses of a vaccine:
* Reduces the chance you will be infected with COVID-19 by around 60% - 80%.

« Gives you around 90% protection against hospital admission or death from COVID-19 if you are
infected.

« Significantly reduces the overall spread of COVID-19 to others.

COVID-19 is very dangerous and spreads quickly. Even if you don't have symptoms or get sick, you can still
pass the virus on to others. Vaccination will protect you and help reduce the spread. Getting vaccinated also
helps to protect your family, your friends and your community.

Have COVID-19 vaccines been developed too quickly to be safe?

No! COVID-19 vaccines are built on decades of research, with scientists from around the world working
together to ensure no scientific testing or approval steps were skipped.

All the vaccines available in Australia have been approved for use by the Therapeutic Goods Administration
(TGA). The TGA checks vaccines for safety, quality, and effectiveness.

I'm young and healthy, do | still need to get vaccinated?

Yes! Over half of those with COVID-19 in NSW are under 40. Many young people have been admitted to
hospital and even intensive care because of COVID-19. You should get vaccinated to protect yourself, your
family and friends.

COVID-19 spreads easily, and the Delta variant spreads more than twice as easily as the original virus. It can
also cause more severe illness in those that get it. Vaccination will help protect you and those you love.

> Book your COVID-19 vaccination today at nsw.gov.au
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Should | get vaccinated even though | could still catch or spread COVID-197

Yes! COVID-19 can cause severe disease and death at any age but is particularly risky for older people and
those with existing health conditions. Two doses of a COVID-18 vaccine gives you around 90% protection
against hospital admission and death from COVID-19 if you are infected. It also helps reduce spread to others.

Severe COVID-19 can lead to a person needing care in hospital, and for some, intensive care is needed. If lots
of people need hospital care at the same time it could put a lot of pressure on hospitals and the health system.
Vaccination helps to limit the number of people with severe disease who need hospital care, helping to keep
hospitals open for those who need them for other reasons.

Are there dangerous ingredients in COVID-19 vaccines?

No! The TGA considers the safety, quality and effectiveness of every component in a vaccine before it is
registered for use in Australia. Components in the available COVID-19 vaccines are listed on the Australian
Register of Therapeutic Goods. The components vary depending on the type of vaccine but may include:

+ a piece of genetic code (MRNA), or
+ avery small dose of a weakened virus and a piece of genetic code (DNA), or
* a protein component of the virus
+ a substance to boost the immune response (an adjuvant)
+ asmall amount of preservative
« sterile saltwater (saline) for injections.
None of the COVID-19 vaccines approved in Australia:
+ contain egg or animal products
« can affect or interact with your DNA in any way

+ contain anything that can track you
+ are unsuitable for people based on religious or faith requirements.

Does the risk of a serious side effect mean | shouldn’t get vaccinated?

No! All the COVID-19 vaccines approved in Australia have good safety profiles and millions of doses have
been given safely, protecting people from COVID-19.

All medicines have possible side effects, but the chance of a severe side effect from a COVID-19 vaccine is
extremely low. Compared to the risks of getting COVID-19, the benefits of the vaccines are clear.

The protective benefits of vaccination against COVID-19 far outweigh the potential risks. It is recommended
that people 12 years and over get any COVID-19 vaccine available to them as soon as possible. The Pfizer and
Moderna vaccines are approved for those aged 12-17 years old, and all three vaccines are available for people
aged 18+.

Can | get a COVID-19 vaccine if | am pregnant, breastfeeding, or trying to get pregnant?

Yes! You can get vaccinated if you're pregnant, breastfeeding or trying for a baby. There is no scientific
evidence to suggest COVID-19 vaccines affect fertility. If you are pregnant, you should get vaccinated now.

Pregnant women are particularly vulnerable to COVID-19. Vaccination reduces the risk of severe disease and
helps to keeps you and your unborn baby protected. The vaccine cannot give you or your baby COVID-19.

Will I need to get a ‘booster’ shot?

Maybe. Studies are underway to better understand how long the vaccines will provide protection against
COVID-13, as well as how well they protect against new variants of the virus. This evidence will help to inform
whether a booster (or third dose) will be needed to maintain the best possible protection against COVID-19.

How do | book?
Book now online - www.nsw.gov.au
Call to book: 1800 57 11 55/ Telephone Interpreter Service (TIS): 131 450

> Book your COVID-19 vaccination today at nsw.gov.au




